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To the Central Committee of the Communist Party of Greece (KKE) 

To Comrade Dimitris Koutsoumpas, General Secretary  

 

 

Dear Comrades, 

 

We wholeheartedly congratulate the Communist Party of Greece (KKE) on the occasion of its 

95th founding anniversary.  

 

Throughout its long history, the KKE has remained steadfast in waging class struggle and 

promoting socialism as the only alternative to the misery, crisis and war brought about by 

capitalism. Over the years, the KKE has led the Greek workers and broad masses in their 

fight for democracy, social progress, peace and socialism, including in the armed resistance 

against fascism and foreign occupation.  

 

Thanks to its firmness on Marxist-Leninist principles, the KKE has been able to withstand 

multiple attacks and to weather various storms, both in Greece itself and in the broader in-

ternational arena, particulary upon the victory of counterrevolution in the former Soviet 

Union. It has been of major importance that the KKE exerted all efforts to regroup the inter-

national communist movement and held high the banner of proletarian internationalism. 

 

The Workers' Party of Belgium (PTB) wishes the Communist Party of Greece (KKE) success 

in the many tasks and duties ahead in the class struggle. 

 

With comradely greetings, 

 

 

Peter Mertens 

Chairman 

Workers' Party of Belgium (PTB) 

 


